At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh

held at Town Hall, 1496 Route 300, in said township, at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 21st day of June, 2010

Present:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk


James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town
Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL 

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE


Chief of Police John Mahoney led the pledge. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Add on 7B. RECREATION: Seasonal Hires


Add on 9.    HIGHWAY: Summer Material Bid

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on this agenda.

5.
POLICE DEPARTMENT: Promotion to Sergeant (Robert Desaye)

Supervisor Booth said the Town Board and the Town of Newburgh Police Department conducted interviews for the position of Sergeant. There were three applicants. Supervisor Booth said this was a difficult decision because all of the candidates are highly qualified for the position. It was the decision of the Town Board to promote Robert Desaye to the rank of Sergeant. He became a Police Officer in November of 1997. He was previously a member of the Orange County Sheriff’s Department, a Police Officer in the Village of Walden and the City of Beacon. He joined the Town of Newburgh Police Department September 13, 2001. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the promotion of Robert Desaye to the rank of Sergeant with an effective date of Thursday, June 24, 2010. The rate of pay is as per the PBA contract. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


The Supervisor and the Town Board congratulated Sergeant Robert Desaye. Town Clerk Zarutskie swore him in. 
Supervisor Booth and Chief of Police Mahoney left the meeting at 8:12 p.m. to participate in a Mutual Aid Drill that is being held at Chadwick Park.
Councilman Woolsey presided over the meeting starting at 8:13 p.m.
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6.
INSURANCE RENEWAL

Councilman Woolsey said the renewal date for the Town of Newburgh insurance policy is July 1, 2010. This matter was discussed at the Audit Meeting held on Wednesday, June 16th at which time the Town Board requested to review the data. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to renew the Town of Newburgh insurance policy with U.S. Specialty Insurance Company/HCC in the amount of $298,081.58. (see attached). The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said the amount of this year’s policy is less than last year. 

Councilman Woolsey said the Town’s insurance premium last year was  $301,000.00.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.  


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
7.
PARKS & RECREATION:


A.

Resolution for STOA Contract

Mark Taylor, attorney for the Town, said this agreement pertains to the New York State Mass Transportation Operating Assistance Program. The Town receives funds to operate Dial-A-Bus. The agreement sets forth the rules and regulations set by New York State and Orange County. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing the New York Statewide Mass Transportation Operating Assistance Program. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said the Recreation Department runs this program and anyone in the Town of Newburgh in need of transportation should contact them.

Councilman Woolsey said this program is in great demand. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.  


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B. (Add On)
Seasonal Hires
Councilman Woolsey said Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, is requesting Board approval to hire Alicia Catalusci to the position of Seasonal Recreation Aide. Ms. Catalusci will replace Ashley Piper who was previously approved and has since declined the position. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 18, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Park Recreation & Conservation, to hire Alicia Catalusci to the position of Seasonal Recreation Aide at a pay rate of $7.25 per hour, with a hire date of June 22, 2010. The funds for this position are in account 7140-0100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.  


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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8.
PLANNING BOARD:


A.

Release of Landscape Bonds:



i.
Orange County Choppers

Councilman Woolsey said a memo submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, stated: “the landscaping for Orange County Choppers was inspected on June 3, 2010. The landscaping appears in good condition. Release of the bond is recommended at this time. The original amount of the bond posted was $63,305.00. An inspection fee of $3,000.00 was also posted. The remaining escrow for inspection should be released thirty days after scheduled release of the landscape cost estimate.”
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated June 10, 2010, submitted by Karen Arent Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, to release the Landscape Bond for Orange County Choppers in the amount of $63,305.00 and the inspection fee in the amount of $3,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.  


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
ii. Hudson Valley Health Plan

Councilman Woolsey said a memo submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, stated: “the landscaping for Hudson Valley Health Plan was inspected on June 3, 2010. The landscaping appears in good condition. Release of the bond is recommended at this time. The original amount of the bond posted was $7,608.75.  An inspection fee of $1,000.00 was also posted. The remaining escrow for inspection should be released thirty days after scheduled release of the landscape cost estimate.”
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated June 11, 2010, submitted by Karen Arent Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, to release the Landscape Bond for Hudson Valley Health Plan in the amount of $7,608.75 and the inspection fee in the amount of $1,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.  

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
iii. Dixit (MD)

Councilman Woolsey said a memo submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, stated: “the landscaping for Dixit was inspected on June 3, 2010. The landscaping appears in good condition. Release of the bond is recommended at this time. The original amount of the bond posted was $9,259.00.  An inspection fee of $1,000.00 was also posted. The remaining escrow for inspection should be released thirty days after scheduled release of the landscape cost estimate.”
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated June 11, 2010, submitted by Karen Arent Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, to release the Landscape Bond for Dixit in the amount of $9,259.00 and the inspection fee in the amount of $1,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.  

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     JUNE 21, 2010     PAGE 4

iv. Carlos Dominguez

Councilman Woolsey said in a memo submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, stated: “the landscaping for Carlos Dominguez was inspected on June 11, 2010. The landscaping appears in good condition. Release of the bond is recommended at this time. The original amount of the bond posted was $5,500.00.  An inspection fee of $2,000.00 was also posted. The remaining escrow for inspection should be released thirty days after scheduled release of the landscape cost estimate.”
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 11, 2010, submitted by Karen Arent Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, to release the Landscape Bond for Carlos Dominguez in the amount of $5,500.00 and the inspection fee in the amount of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.  

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
v. Lands of Shyam

Councilman Woolsey said a memo submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, stated: “the landscaping for Shyam was inspected on June 3, 2010. The landscaping appears in good condition. Release of the bond is recommended at this time. The original amount of the bond posted was $25,043.00.  An inspection fee of $2,000.00 was also posted. The remaining escrow for inspection should be released thirty days after scheduled release of the landscape cost estimate.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 11, 2010, submitted by Karen Arent Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, to release the Landscape Bond for Shyam in the amount of $25,043.00 and the inspection fee in the amount of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.  

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
vi. W.W. Grainger

Councilman Woolsey said a memo submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, “stated the landscaping for W.W. Grainger was inspected on June 3, 2010. The landscaping appears in good condition. Release of the bond is recommended at this time. The original amount of the bond posted was $17,030.00.  An inspection fee of $2,000.00 was also posted. The remaining escrow for inspection should be released thirty days after scheduled release of the landscape cost estimate.”
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated June 11, 2010, submitted by Karen Arent Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, to release the Landscape Bond for W.W. Granger in the amount of $17,030.00 and the inspection fee in the amount of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.  

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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vii. Longhorn Steakhouse

Councilman Woolsey said a memo submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh stated: “the landscaping for Longhorn Steakhouse was inspected on June 8, 2010. The landscaping appears in good condition. Release of the bond is recommended at this time. The original amount of the bond posted was $5,000.00.  An inspection fee of $1,000.00 was also posted. The remaining escrow for inspection should be released thirty days after scheduled release of the landscape cost estimate.”
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 11, 2010, submitted by Karen Arent Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, to release the Landscape Bond for Longhorn Steakhouse in the amount of $5,000.00 and the inspection fee in the amount of $1,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.  

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
B. Landscape Bond Estimate: Valley View Metro PCS

Councilman Woolsey said Karen Arent stated a memo: “there are three evergreen trees proposed to replace three dead one for Metro PCS, Valley View Drive Town project number 2010-02. An acceptable cost for each tree is $250.00.”
Mark Taylor said this is establishing a bond amount and an escrow fee. He said there was an existing tower that was landscaped by another applicant. This will bring the Landscape Bond back into conformances for the new applicant.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to establish a bond for Metro PCS. Valley View Drive Town Project Number 2010-02 in the amount of $750.00 with an inspection fee of $1,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.  

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
9.
(Add on) HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: Summer Materials Bid

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 17, 2010, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to award the Summer Material Bids as follows:

ITEM NUMBER

AWARDED TO

BID AMOUNT

Item 1-Cold Patch (1A)
Bruce Donohue Trucking
$77.00 ton delivered
Item 2A-1/4” NYS #1A
Callahan & Nannini

  14.00 ton at plant loaded









  18.40 ton delivered

        2B-3/8” NYS # 1st 
Deckelman


  16.50 ton delivered

        2C-Screening

Bruce Donohue Trucking
  15.60 ton delivered

Item 3-Item 4


Deckelman


  14.76 ton delivered

Item 4-Gudie Rail & Post
Chemung Supply

per attached sheets

Item 5 Chip Spreader 

            w/operator

Peckham Materials

 185.00 per hour

Item 6-Rubber Tire Roller
Peckham Materials

   55.00 per hour

Item 7-Aluminum Structural

            Plate Box Culver
Chemung Supply

per attached sheets

Item 8-Traffic Center

            & Edge Line

Hi-Way Safety Systems
 320.00 center per mile









 190.00 edge per mile

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.  

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

Tree Cutting Bid:



This bid was not awarded at this time.
Brush Grinding:
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 17, 2010, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to award the Brush Grinding bid to Tremson Corp. located at 21 Branch Road, Brewster, New York, in the amount of $300.00 per hr. 
DISCUSSION: Councilman Bello suggested that the Highway Superintendent keep records of the amount of hours it takes to do the brush grinding. 

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.  

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

Cold Milling:
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated June 17, 2010, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent to award the Cold Milling bid to Villager Construction located at 425 Old Macedon Center Road, Fairpost, New York as follows:


        
4,000.00 per 8 hr. day
1,350.00 mobilization

   400.00 per move

(The bid was awarded to the lowest bidder based on the bid award specification             of 3 moves)

The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.  

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

10.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


Councilman Woolsey said Community Day and the fireworks will be held in the Town of Newburgh on Friday, July 2nd at Algonquin Park from 6 p.m. until 10:00 p.m. All of the funds for the fireworks have been donated by local businesses.


Councilman Piaquadio thanked all of the business whose combined donations were over $10,000.00 for fireworks. All of the donors will be listed at Cronomer Park and on the Town’s web page. He invited everyone one to come to Community Day and the fireworks.  

11.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Peter Calvino, Kings Hill Road, asked the status of  the Kings Hill Road weight limit.  
James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the DEP has given the requirements regarding what the reinforced section of the road should look like to the Town of Montgomery, which they are reviewing. 

Councilwoman Greene said that Supervisor Booth has had a meeting with the Supervisor of Montgomery.  

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     JUNE 21, 2010     PAGE 7

Mr. Calvano asked if the Town of Newburgh has a grinder.

Councilman Woolsey said the Town has chippers but not a tub grinder which is an expensive piece of equipment. 

Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked the status of the Exeter litigation. 

Mark Taylor said the judge in the case has rendered a summery decision for the defendants of the monetary claims section 1983 civil rights claims by Exeter against the Town and various individual officers. Article 78 portion of the case challenging the decision of the ZBA and Exeter not having the vested rights has not been dismissed and that part of the case is continuing. 

Mr. Corbin questioned the Town of Newburgh’s new requirement that all media supplied to the Town must be new and in its original packaging.   
Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Clerks Office said this is not a new requirement. He has consulted with the Committee on Open Government in Albany and numerous Town Clerks throughout the Hudson Valley. They unanimously recommended that the applicant must supply new digital cards in their original packaging. 
Mr. Corbin has the opinion that this policy is discriminatory.

Frank Muthig, Levinson Heights, asked when the Town will be picking up brush from the storm in his area. 

Councilman Woolsey said the Highway Department said they should be done with the storm brush pick up in two to three weeks. 

Councilman Woolsey asked if anyone else had any other comments. There were none.  

12.

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:58 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 7:58 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
